
 St Clement & St James 

CE Primary School   

 

This week… 

 

The eggs have arrived in Reception! We have an 

incubator in the classroom and will be listening 

and watching closely to see our chicks hatch. We’ll 

let you know when they arrive. 

 

More new arrivals … Sarah Bouette and Ellie 

Dowthwaite (Executive Headteacher and Head of 

School from September 2018) will be in the hall on 

Monday 30 April to meet parents at 9am. Do take 

this opportunity to meet them and say hello.  

 

This week, Year 1 and Year 6 shared some of their 

learning with us in assembly. It was a pleasure to 

hear the story Year 1 told us (a story is always a 

good start to the day), and particularly impressive 

to hear Year 6 children speak so maturely about 

the standards they aspire to in their writing. They 

shared some very good pieces of creative writing. 

They have really given us all something to live up 

to. 

 

This week, the Y5/6 girls’ football team had their 

first two matches in the borough league, and won 

both of them very convincingly. Well done girls!  

 

Have a good weekend. 
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Sue Hussey 

Headteacher 

   

 CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK 

 

 Congratulations to the following 

children who demonstrated excellent 

behaviour or learning this week: 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 
 

 

  

Nursery 

 

Reception 

 

Year 1 

 

Year 2 

 

Year 3 

 

Year 4 

 

Year 5 

 

Year 6 

Kobe 

Esther 

Sebastian 

Houd 

Kayla 

Meryam 

Michael 

Glorianne 

Mohamed 

Harrison 

Winston 

Nadeen 

Blane 

Miki 

Farida 

Rio 

 

 

 

 

  

  
   House of the Week 

with the most points awarded for  

demonstrating the school’s 6 core  

values: 

 

Pottery & Portland 

 

Play Centre Star 

 

Harrison (Y3) 

 

In It To Win It Winner 

 

Miki (Y5) 

Top Table 

These children have shown good  

manners at lunchtime 

Attendance to date: 96% 

This is great… let’s aim higher though!  

KS2 
 

Year 3  Lola-Jean 

Year 4  Joey 

Year 5  Darcey 

Year 6  Cody 

Ellie Dowthwaite and Sarah Bouette, our Head of 

School and Executive Headteacher from  

September, are really keen to meet parents. They 

will be in the hall on Monday 30 April at 9am, right 

after drop-off – come and have a cup of  

coffee and a chat with them and with Sean Doherty, 

Chair of Governors. 

A letter is going home today about a parent  

governor vacancy. Please do consider whether you 

could stand for election. The letter and the  

nomination form are also on the website in the 

Governors’ section. 



The newsletter is always available on the school website:  www.scsj.rbkc.sch.uk 

Dates for your diary 

 

 

 

Thur 3 May - Polling day - school closed 

 

Mon 7 May - May Day bank holiday - school closed 

 

w/c Mon 14 May - KS2 SATs 

 

Fri 18 - Fri 25 May - Y5 school journey 

 

w/c 28 May  - Half term 

 

Tues 5 Jun - First day back for children 

 

Thur 5 Jul - International day  

 

Wed 11 Jul - Report collections and drop ins with 

teachers 

 

Mon 16 Jul - KS2 sports day (am) at 

 Westway (tbc) 

 

Weds 18 Jul- KS1 sports day (pm) at St James Norland 

Church gardens 

 

Thur 19 Jul - 9:30 leavers service at St James Norland 

Church 

 

COMPASSION ~ CREATIVITY ~ FORGIVENESS ~ THANKFULNESS ~ FRIENDSHIP ~ EXCELLENCE 

 

Spotted looking  

smart this week… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nevaeh (Y1) 

Warning: forthcoming  

roadworks.  

Darnley Terrace junction with St 

Ann’s Road: w/c 9 April for 4 

weeks 

St James’s Gardens (north):  

w/c 30 April for 4 weeks 

Why don’t you take this  

opportunity to walk to school? 

We couldn’t be prouder of 

Miss Broadley and Amy who 

both completed the London 

Marathon last Sunday.  

Miss Broadley ran for Children 

with Cancer UK and Amy for 

Diabetes UK. They both raised 

lots of money too!  

Congratulations! 

Lots of lovely learning  

going on! 

http://www.scsj.rbkc.sch.uk

